
 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF DECISION  

 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Sumner’s Hearings Examiner has issued a 

decision for a Shoreline Substantial Development Permit, Shoreline Variance and a 

Shoreline Conditional Use Permit for the project described below. 

 

 

Project Name:  410 Traffic Ave Interchange  

Permit Application No: PLN-2018-0074 

Locations: Highway 410 and Traffic Ave interchange and overpass 

 

Description of Proposal: The City of Sumner is proposing to add general purpose lanes and 

non-motorized facilities on Traffic Avenue between the five lanes, E. Main Street Bridge, over 

the Puyallup River and the five lane-lane section of Traffic Avenue extending north towards 

downtown Sumner. The most significant section of work will include adding a lane in each 

direction to the existing two lanes bridge crossing over SR410. This would be done by building a 

separate parallel structure to carry new general-purpose lanes and non-motorized facilities. The 

project will reconfigure intersections at each end of the existing SR410 overpass that connect to 

the SR 410 access ramps and Thompson Street. The south end of the project will connect to 

Puyallup’s Riverwalk Trail, the Sumner Link Trail, and Pierce County’s Foothills Trail system. 

Non-motorized facilities will be installed through the length of the project to provide an ADA 

accessible pathway connecting to the Sound Transit Sounder Rail Station.  Work within the 

shoreline jurisdiction is limited to 6,225 SF of new sidewalk, 2 new curb ramps on the new 

sidewalk, 1,510 CY of fill, 35 CY of compensatory flood storage excavation, 310 feet of new 

guardrail, 1 new guardrail anchor, 115 feet of replaced fence, 165 feet of new 10-inch sanitary 

sewer force main, 30 feet of 12-inch storm sewer, 2 new catch basins, 1 new luminaire, 1 new 

signal pole, 1 new pedestrian signal pole, and 1 new controller cabinet.  

 

 

Applicant: Michael Kosa  

Associate Engineer – City of Sumner  

1104 Maple St, Ste 260  

Sumner, WA 98390 

(253) 299-5700 

   

Date of Application: 11/18/18 
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Date of Complete   11/23/18 

Application:   
 

Date of Hearing: January 15, 2019 at 3:00 pm 

 City Council Chambers, 1104 Maple Street, Sumner WA 

 

 

SEPA: A SEPA Mitigated Determination of Non-Significance (MDNS) was 

issued by the Sumner Environmental Official on March 31, 2017 and 

a modified MDNS was issued December 5, 2018. 

 

Zoning: Project takes place in ROW - surrounding zones include Low 

Density Residential 6,000, 8,500 and 12,000, Medium Density 

Residential and General Commercial. 

 

 

Associated  

Documents:  http://sumnerwa.gov/category/public-notices/ 

 

Decision:  Approved with conditions.  

 

Date of Decision:  January 23, 2019 

  

Other Required  

Approvals: Compliance with SMP and other applicable city, state, and federal 

standards. 

 

Project No:  PLN-2018-0074 

 
The decision of the Hearing Examiner may be appealed to the Sumner City Council, pursuant to SMC 

18.56.190.  Appeals shall be submitted in writing to the City Clerk by 5:00pm by the twenty first calendar 

day following the date of the decision.  The appeal shall state specific objections to the decision and the 

relief sought. 
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